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Current Account Gap Narrows Unexpectedly
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WASHINGTON (Reuters) - The U.S. current account deficit narrowed unexpectedly in the final three months of 2003, government data showed on Friday, but hit a record for the year as a whole.

The shortfall in the current account balance, the broadest measure of the nation's trade with the rest of the world, shrank to $127.5 billion from a revised $135.3 billion in the third quarter, the Commerce Department said.

Economists polled by Reuters had expected the funding gap to widen slightly to $136.5 billion in the fourth quarter. The third quarter was initially reported at $135.0.

For 2003 as a whole, the deficit stood at an all-time high of $541.8 billion over 2002's $480.9 billion.

The current account deficit has been blamed for weakening the dollar against other currencies, as Americans import more than they export and borrow from the rest of the world to make up for the shortfall in their domestic savings.

Much of this gap has been filled by official foreign purchases of U.S. government bonds, as countries like China and Japan invest dollars bought during massive intervention campaigns to weaken their currencies against the U.S. unit.

Official foreign purchases of U.S. assets in the fourth quarter rose $19.1 billion over the third quarter to $64.4 billion. For the year, foreign official assets in the U.S. more than doubled to a record $207.7 billion from $94.9 billion in 2002.

Overall, foreign assets in the United States increased to $232.0 billion in the fourth quarter, nearly doubling the $119.6 billion of the prior three months.

The current account deficit is viewed in some circles as a potentially destabilizing imbalance requiring adjustment, with the International Monetary Fund and many governments in Europe outspoken in their criticism.

But U.S. officials say the readiness of foreigners to keep investing in dollar assets means the current account deficit represents no threat.

The deficit in trade in goods grew to $139.2 billion in the fourth quarter from $136.2 billion in the prior three months, while the surplus in services trade mounted to $16.3 billion from $14.6 billion.

Commerce also said the deficit in government transfers abroad, such as foreign aid and Social Security payments to Americans living on foreign soil, grew to $17.2 billion from $16.7 billion in the third quarter. 

